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There needs to be a comprehensive master plan for the area which includes all relative issues 
and a commitment to a phased programme of development, sufficient to finance the necessary 
infrastructure. 
 
The Linlithgow Planning Forum (LPF), has produced a document entitled 'Linlithgow - A Plan 
for the Future 2015-30'. The LPF Plan is by no means perfect, but it seeks to address the 
issues head-on, and identifies potential solutions. It takes a much more holistic and long term 
approach than the current version of the LDP. It is only by adopting such a co-ordinated plan 
for L&LB that development and the provision of the necessary infrastructure can best be 
achieved. The two must go hand in hand – infrastructure and development, and ideally in that 
order.  
 
 
Reason 2 – The High Street 
 
Anyone who has spent even a modest amount of time in the centre of Linlithgow will have 
come to realise the chronic traffic congestion problem that we experience. This problem is not 
limited to peak times. It can happen at any time.  
 
The problem results in air pollution which is one of the worst in West Lothian. It also results in 
a poor service for all road users, pedestrians, cyclists and drivers as well as public transport, 
emergency service and delivery vehicles.  
 
The problem has a consequence in terms of health and safety, the environment and business, 
and the quality of life for residents, and reduces the performance and attractiveness of the 
High Street as a retail area, a business area, and a destination for tourists.  
 
The argument for a co-ordinated strategic development plan, particularly applies to the 
transport infrastructure issues, and yet the LDP does not address this issue in any significant 
way. The LDP appears to be limited to minor mitigating measures at selected road junctions. 
 
The only proposal of any significance that will help relieve the pressure on the High Street is 
the upgrading of the M9/A803 (Burghmuir) interchange to form an all-ways junction by the 
addition of west facing slip roads. This has been talked about since I moved to Linlithgow in 
late 1980s. It is such an obvious quick fix, and yet, even still, there are no means indicated in 
the LDP as to how this will be financed let alone delivered, which really means that it is very 
unlikely to happen in the life of the proposed LDP as matters stand. 
 
A bolder, more strategic approach is required, with new distributor roads constructed to service 
areas zoned for housing development (e.g. around the south east quarter), and consideration 
of a specific High Street relief road, constructed to the north of the current M9 corridor. All of 
this, with the addition of the upgrading of the M9/A803 interchange, will assist greatly in taking 
traffic away from the High Street. 
 
 
Reason 3 – Car parking 
 
Linlithgow is very fortunate to have a railway station (soon to be upgraded) which provides 
excellent access to main line services particularly between Glasgow and Edinburgh, and 
provides a very viable alternative to the car. 
 
However, long stay car parking adjacent to the station is very limited, resulting in overflow all 
day commuter parking in what should be short stay spaces. The problem migrates to the 
surrounding residential areas close to the station too (I know because I live in one) where all 
day commuter parking creates an unpleasant environment, creates a health and safety risk, 






